
 SOUTH WAIRARAPA DISTRICT COUNCIL  

26 AUGUST 2015 

   

 

AGENDA ITEM D3 

 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER REPORT 
   

 

Purpose of Report 

To report to Council on general activities since the last meeting. 

Recommendations 

The Chief Executive Officer recommends that Council: 

1. Receive the information.  

2. Receive the Financial Statements for the 12 months ended 30 June 

2015. 

1. Executive Summary 

The last period has been one of preparing for, and commencing the delivery 

of LTP related matters. 

The Local Government New Zealand conference was a highlight, very well 

attended and with excellent speakers. Of note was Minister Bennett’s 
speech covering a range of issues including governance structures, the 
changed philosophy on how the Local Government Commission interacts 

with interested parties, and the fact that there must be change in the local 
government sector. 

South Wairarapa District Council was the first local authority to sign up to 
“Bee Aware” month. This is an awareness campaign promoted by the bee 
industry groups to raise awareness of the importance of the humble (not 

bumble) bee. We will be planting bee friendly seeds (supplied by the 
industry) at various locations around the district with appropriate signage.   



2. Governance/Leadership/Advocacy 

The following table provides the year to date results for KPI’s set for the 

Governance output [note this report updated and is as at 30 June 2015] 

GOVERNANCE, LEADERSHIP AND ADVOCACY MEASURING SERVICE DELIVERY PERFORMANCE 

SERVICE LEVEL KEY PERFORMANCE 

INDICATORS 

 

2014/15 RESULTS COMMENTS 

Opportunities 
are provided 
for the 
community to 
have its views 
heard 

Ratepayers and 
residents feel they can 
contact a Council 
member to raise an 
issue or problem 

75%  73% 

(2010/11 
survey 
75%) 

The customer satisfaction survey was carried out 
during 2014/15. In addition to the 73% (2011 75%) 
positive response, 16% (2011 14%) felt they were 
unable to comment.   

Ratepayers and 
residents feel that the 
Mayor and councillors 
give a fair hearing to 
their views 

75%  62% 

(2010/11 
survey 
55%) 

The customer satisfaction survey was carried out 
during 2014/15.  In addition to the 62% (2011 55%) 
positive response, 21% (2011 28%) felt they were 
unable to comment.   

Council 
determines 
what activities 
it should 
engage in 
through 
consultation 
and regulatory 
requirements 
then sets clear 
direction 

Ratepayers and 
residents are satisfied 
with Council’s decisions 
and actions 

50%  

 

59% 

(2014 
survey 
76%) 

A Public Booster survey was carried out in 2015 in 
addition to the 59% 11% felt they were unable to 
comment. The full customer satisfaction survey was 
carried out during 2014/15. In addition to the 76% 
(2011 73%) positive response, 8% (2011 9%) felt 
they were unable to comment.  

Ratepayers and 
residents are satisfied 
with how Council 
allocates rates/funds to 
be spent on the 
services and facilities 
provided (target peer 
group age) 

78%  64% 

(2010/11 
survey 59 
%) 

The customer satisfaction survey was carried out 
during 2014/15. In addition to the 64% (2011 59%) 
positive response, 14% (2011 9%) felt they were 
unable to comment.  

Community 
Boards make 
decisions that 
consider local 
issues 

Community Board 
decision - making 
reports on local issues 

90%  Greytown  
92% (2014 
100%) 

Feathersto
n 95% 
(2014: 
96%) 

Martinboro
ugh 95% 
(2014: 95 
%) 

This measure reports on the percentage of 
resolutions made that relate solely to local issues.  

% of ratepayers and 
residents who know 
how to contact a 
community board 
member 

65%  65% 

(2010/11 
survey 
52%) 

The customer satisfaction survey was carried out 
during 2014/15. In addition to the 64% (2011 59%) 
positive response, 14% (2011 9%) felt they were 
unable to comment.  

Opportunities 
are available 
to raise local 
issues and 
understand 
what will 
happen as a 
result 

Ratepayers and 
residents satisfied with 
the way Council 
involves the public in 
the decision it makes 

65%  49% 

(2010/11 
survey 
50%) 

The customer satisfaction survey was carried out 
during 2014/15. In addition to the 49% (2011 50%) 
positive response, 26% (2011 25%) indicated they 
were neither satisfied nor dissatisfied, and 5% (2011 
5%) felt they were unable to comment. 

Opportunities 
are available 
to raise issues 
relating to 
Maori through 
the Maori 
Standing 
Committee 

The Maori Standing 
Committee makes 
recommendations to 
Council in relation to 
policy and plan 
development and 
resource management 
applications 

100% 
applicabl
e 
applicatio
ns 

 Maori Standing Committee met on 8 occasions. In 
total 3 resource consent applications were 
considered, however due to the timing of the 
meetings 9 were considered outside normal 
meetings. 



2.1 Wairarapa Governance Review Working Party 

Minister Bennett’s speech to the Local Government Conference highlights 
her view that there must be change in the local government space. Minister 

Bennett did not indicate what, or the form, change should be however 
which is a bit unhelpful. I guess the point is that change must come from 
within. The Minister said she would not legislate for change, but would put 

in place legislation that would enable change to occur. 

The Governance Review Working Party met with the new Chairman of the 

Local Government Commission, Sir Wira Gardiner. This was a refreshing 
meeting where the Chair indicated an absolute willingness to work with (in 
this case) the Working Party to effect change. The Commission is currently 

collating a number of workstreams across the region to enable better 
decision making on what change is required and the structures required to 

deliver “better local Government”. 

On Governance matters, an informal workshop was held to discuss 
governance matters in the Wairarapa, it had been two years or so since 

governance had been discussed in an open forum, and a lot has happened 
since then. The Combined model was felt to still be best, however the form 

of this combined model may differ from that proposed in the application to 
LGC – due to potentially different delivery options for truly regional 
functions e.g. Transport. 

3. Strategic Planning and Policy Development 

3.1 Meetings/Conferences 

3.1.1. Chief Executive Forum 

No CE Forum was held due to absences (everyone catching their breath 

after LTP!) 

3.1.2. Mayoral Forum 

One Mayoral Forum was held and I am sure this will be covered in Her 
Worship’s report. As indicated above governance matters were high on the 
agenda, also transmission Gully and the Wellington airport extension. 

3.2 Wastewater Consents 

The additional work the Commissioners required following the hearing on 15 

July has nearly been completed. Our work was able to be completed 
relatively soon after the hearing, we are waiting on GW to complete their 

work. 

Officers have completed the first cut of the evidence for the Greytown 
application, however the Commissioners would like to finalise the 

Martinborough application prior to the Greytown hearing as there will be 
some precedents set in the Martinborough decision, term hopefully being 

one of those 

3.3 Financial Statements 

The draft financial statements for the year ended 30 June 2015 are 

presented as appendix 1. 



The full financial statement and annual report are due for adoption, 

following audit, on 28 October. The statutory deadline for adoption is 31 
October. 

Work is well underway on this document. 

3.4 Rural Broadband 

Please refer to the separate report presented to this meeting. 

3.5 Rates Arrears (Incl. GST) 

DATE AMOUNT 

$’000 

NUMBER DAYS SINCE INSTALMENT DUE SWDC COMPONENT $’000 

(81%) 

1 June 2012 $855 722 10 $692 

19 June 2012 $730 632 31 $591 

10 September 2012 $947  21 $767 

15 February 2013 $820 565 57 $664 

17 June 2013 $913 740 27 $739 

4 March 2014 $1,033 863 12 $836 

14 April 2014 $954 675 53 $773 

19 August 2014 $818 592 91 $663 

30 September 2014 $1,008 809 37 $816 

11 November 2014 $770 627 83 $623 

27 January 2015 $672 537 68 $544 

2 March 2015 $784 798 10 $635 

25 May 2015 $762 803 3 $617 

3 July 2015 $624 669 39 $505 

18 August 2015 $580 547 59 $470 

 

You will note that the outstanding amount is the lowest dollar amount on 

this report. The concerted efforts at collection are paying off. 

This is a particularly good result as the amount outstanding includes the 

additional 10% arrears penalty. 

In the order of 330 of the above rate debts have mortgages and the process 
has commenced to enable a demand from the banks. Once the initial 

notification has been sent to the bank (copied to the ratepayer) there is a 
three month grace period until we can make the formal demand. 

4. Corporate 

4.1 Occupational Health and Safety 

We have retained consulting services to enable us to negotiate the minefield 
that surrounds the new legislation. Initial interviews on the current status of 

our OS & H systems has been undertaken and we are progressing to a 



formal system. 

We will have to allocate a reasonable amount of resource to this in the 
future as the obligations are much more onerous. 

There were no OH & S matters since the last reporting period.  

4.2 LGOIMA Requests 

 

DATE 
TOPIC OF INFORMATION REQUEST  

REQUEST RESPONSE  

 7 July   Council's use of glyphosate herbicide and 
other herbicides.  Advice as to when steam 
weeding applied.  

Confirmation that contactors follow Industry Best 
Practice Guidelines for any application of 
glyphosate herbicide and Best Practice 
Guidelines are detailed in The New Zealand 
Standard NZS 8409:2004. Steam weeding not 
used. 

 9 July Seeking further clarification of processes 
applied to granting a Resource Consent to 
the Alloa Gun Club. 

 

Information supplied included copy of Philip 
Milne’s report and a copy of the building consent 
checklist.   

10 July Number of dogs put down by the council 
every year for the past five years, the 
reasons and fees for getting dogs from 
pound. 

 Information provided. 

20 July Details of Traffic violations etc. Nil return to each query raised. 

22 July What led Council to designate houses as 
dangerous. 

Advice from Council was not that buildings were 
designated as dangerous but consideration 
being given and therefore feedback sought. 

 

 

5. Appendix 

 

Appendix 1 - Financial Statements for the period ended 30 June 2015 

 

 

Contact Officer: Paul Crimp, Chief Executive Officer  

  



Appendix 1 - Financial 

Statements for the Period 
Ended 30 June 2015 

 












